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Unitarian Society of Hartford
"Nourishing Spirit, Building Community, Working for Justice"

 50 Bloomfield Avenue, Hartford, CT 06105
Tel: (860) 233-9897 • Email: hartforduusociety@gmail.com

www.ushartford.org

Minister's Office Hours:
Tuesdays & Thursdays 10 a.m. – 3 p.m.

or by appointment.

Office Administrator Hours:
Sunday 9:00 a.m.– 1:00 p.m.

Monday – Thursday 9:30 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.
Virtual Hours: Monday – Thursday, 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Notice:
Wednesday November 8

The water is turned off for the new sewer pump installation.
The Meeting House will be open.

Seeking, Striving, Soaring
Sunday Morning Service 10:30 a.m.

November 12, 2023

"Veterans Day Stories of Service, Healing, and
Transformation"

Peter Meny, Peter Upton, Brian Harvey,
Fred Louis, Pulpit Guests  

Sam Moffett, Music Director

Matters of the Heart
To have a Joy or Sorrow read from the pulpit

on Sunday morning, e-mail
Matters of the Heart

In-person – use the MOH basket for written cards on
Sunday morning.

Religious Education in person 10:30 a.m.
Annie Witzler, Interim RE Coordinator 

Can't be here in person for worship?
Join us on ZOOM 10:30 a.m.

Meeting ID: 931 0388 7934
Passcode: 128493

Virtual Coffee Hour to follow!

Worship is also streamed on Facebook —
Follow our page and receive notifications every time we go live.

Couldn't make it to USH, and missed the livestream?
Watch any service, anytime, here on Vimeo

 

Worship Calendar
Join us, in person or online. 

Upcoming Services:

November 19 – "Gratitude", Rev Bob/ Michael
Michaud, Worship Associate

November 26 – "Science, Healing, and Justice For All", Nina
Elgo, Pulpit Guest/ Carol Simpson, Worship Associate 

December 3 – RE/Faith Focus- "My Muzurgu Eyes Are
Improving", Rev Bob/ Rev Liz James, UU Hysterical Society, pulpit
guest/ Peter Meny, Worship Associate

December 10 – Rick Tsukada, Pulpit Guest/Judy Robbins, Worship
Associate

 

Thoughts from Rev. Bob...

The words of Chief Dan George – poet, actor, a chief of the
Tseil-Waututh nation:

The beauty of the trees,
the softness of the air,
the fragrance of the grass,
speaks to me.
And my heart soars.

What is speaking to you today? As Chief Dan George says, “May
silence make you strong.”

Yours gratefully, 
Rev. Bob

 

USH News
Board Meeting

The next board meeting is Tuesday, November 14,

6:30 p.m. Hybrid
Zoom Link HERE

Building and Grounds Cleanup of Fellowship Hall
Last Saturday morning, under the leadership of Evan Williams and LU
Giammatteo, folks gathered for a cleanup of Fellowship Hall. Here are some of
the participants:

Above: Miriam Byroade, LU Giammatteo, Nancy Kemmerer, Kevin
Girouard, Judy Robbins, Jim Venneman, Evan Williams. Not pictured:

Rick Tsukada, David and Janice Newton.

You can observe the cleaning supplies (on the right, above) provided by the
skilled organizers; also, the absence of breakfast goodies happily
consumed. Washing, dusting, scraping, and scrubbing were on the agenda;
work continued from about 9:30 a.m. until afternoon. Now, when you walk
into Fellowship Hall you can see a difference, and you will certainly feel the
pride in the work accomplished by the participants.
 
This is a great reminder that no community, church or otherwise, can exist
without the willing support of active volunteers who care for their community.

UUA Proposed By-Law Revision:
Final Version of Article 2 Is Now Available

The UUA’s Study Commission announced the final version of the Article 2
Revision late last week. Although amendments are still possible, it’s a high bar
to get an amendment passed. Fifteen congregations need to sign on to any
proposed amendment and the deadline is February 1. So I think we can safely
say that something very similar to this “final version” is what will go to GA for a
vote in 2024. Click here to read the final version. Final Proposed Revision
to Article II | UUA.org  In the document, you will find additional links to
letters from the Study Commission and from the UUA Board. 

Another Article 2 Information Session here at USH is in the works and will
likely be after church on the third Sunday in January. More to come on that as
plans firm up. 

Many of you know Bill Young, who was a member here at USH for a number of
years. His term just ended as secretary of the UUA Board. Bill recently sat for a
Question and Answer session about Article 2 at UUS:E in Manchester. That
video is not available but I took extensive notes and if you’d like to see them,
email me at judyrobb2@gmail.com and I’ll send you a Word copy. 

~ Judy Robbins
 

UU SpiritLife Conversations is a monthly
drop-in zoom to talk about spiritual topics. On
Saturday, November 19, 9 – 10:30 a.m., we will
be considering Marsha Sinetar’s article Who
Speaks? David Gonci will facilitate.

Click here https://uuspiritlife.org/uu-spiritlife-
conversations/ and you’ll find the article to read

and the zoom link. See you on the small screen then!

 

I would like to say Thank You to everyone who sent me cards, and flowers, and
called to check in.

~ Briana Bittel & Joey

Gatherings
For information on our weekly and monthly gatherings,

click here.
 

Social Justice
Click HERE for October's Meeting Minutes

 

November GNO: IRIS

Our Good Neighbor Offering for November will benefit
IRIS — Integrated Refugee & Immigrant Services.   

IRIS has been serving refugee populations in Connecticut
since 1982 when it organized to resettle refugees who had

fled the Vietnam conflict. It then supported refugees from Sudan, Yugoslavia,
Iraq, Nicaragua, and, more recently, Syria, Afghanistan, Ukraine, and
undocumented immigrants from around the globe.

IRIS operates out of offices in Hartford and New Haven. It has played a
leadership role, both in CT and nationally, in developing programs to guide and
train community volunteers through the process of resettling a refugee family. 

Meet Tanya Kimball, Director of the IRIS Hartford office, when she comes to
USH on November 12. Please give generously throughout the month of
November.

Greater Hartford Interfaith Action Alliance Information

GHIAA Core Team Trainings (registration required)
Join GHIAA staff and leaders to learn the principles and skills of organizing:
relational culture, power analysis, issue campaigns, and more. This training
is open to incoming and continuing core team members, as well as clergy and
other leaders from your congregation. Please register for your preferred
series by visiting: https://cljct.org/ghiaa/trainings/

Fall Intensive (in person): Sunday through Wednesday evenings,
November 12-15, 6:30-8:30 pm, location TBD. On Sunday, Nov. 12 we
will begin with dinner at 5:30. For the subsequent evenings, an optional
dinner will be available at 6pm for those who would prefer to eat before
the training.
Winter Session (remote): Thursday evenings, February 15, 22, 29, and
March 7, 6:30-8:30 pm, via Zoom

For more information, speak to Diana Heymann in person or via email.
 

The Horace Bushnell Food Pantry

Folks serviced by the Horace Bushnell
Pantry have empty cupboards and it's time
for Thanksgiving food.

The Food Pantry would also benefit greatly
from cash donations which can be put into
the offering basket as checks ("For" line
saying, "Food Pantry") or cash in an

envelope with "Food Pantry" written on the outside. See new food items
list here

 

News from "The Village"

The 2023 Annual Report of The Village for Families and
Children recognizes the Unitarian Society of Hartford as being
in the Trolley Barn Society of Giving. USH is listed among
organizations that donated between $2,5000-$4,999 for Fiscal
Year 2023. The Village reports total received from USH was
$3,418, which was an increase from the previous year. USH
continues to show our commitment to supporting The Village,
and our donations are gratefully received.

Thank you for thinking of the children.
~ Joanne Orlando

 

RE and Chalice
Clubhouse

 

Join the fun at USH —

Looking for a supportive, inclusive, non-
judgmental home for your family’s
spiritual needs? Let USH be yours! Visit
and learn about Unitarian Universalism,
our congregation, and how USH can
foster your family’s religious or spiritual
journeys.

Sign up for Sundays here online or in person at the welcome table.
Questions? Reach out to our Interim Religious Education Coordinator
Annie Witzler for more information.

 
Join us this Sunday for RE classes for all age groups,
downstairs off Fellowship Hall. The Chalice Clubhouse
(grades K-5) will meet to hear a story connected to our
Seven UU Principles and make a craft inspired by our
story. The USH Youth Group (grades 6 – 12) will be
holding their second discussion group of the year with
their youth leaders and special guest speaker, Rev. Bob
Janis. See you there!

Click HERE for this weeks RE Newsletter

Closing Gnotes
 

I have been recently touring around the
Meeting House, and am amazed at all the
changes. You now have a super security
system (I have my own code!), and the
newly cleared out and painted RE rooms
look terrific. I understand the new
sewage pumps will most likely be
installed by the time you read this.
I was really impressed with the new
paving in front of the building. The
grounds and gardens

look great. Fellowship Hall looks remarkable after that major cleaning
and freshening. What a busy day that was!! Even with all the activity in
the kitchen with all those Memorial Receptions and other events, it
looks super!! (I even sampled a couple of cookies in the freezer... don't
tell on me, please!) Congratulations to you all. I loved
the alien out front!

Your Friend, the Meeting House Gnome

 

USH Resources
Flu and Covid seasons are upon us; pharmacies, clinics, and local health
departments offer vaccines. Please protect yourself and those around you.

Masks are available at the Welcome Table for anyone who wants one. We have
both children's and adult sizes.

If you ever come to a USH event and test positive for Covid in the week
following, we ask you to please let the office, or Rev. Bob, know. These things
happen – as we know, many of us have had the virus once or twice – and we
just want to keep people informed and care for you, if needed. 

2023 – 2024 USH Board of Directors
Dana Donovan: President
Nancy Kemmerer: President-Elect
Jon Covault: Treasurer
Gloria Mengual: Secretary
Rick Tsukada: Spiritual Life Council Chair
Paul Cipriano: Administration Council Chair
Judy Sullivan: Social Justice Council Chair
Tina Davies: Community Within Council Chair
Laurie Kelliher: Membership Council Chair
Jim Venneman: Finance Council Chair

Have a question or comment for the board? Send an email
to: ushboardofdirectors@gmail.com.

Board Meeting
The next board meeting is Tuesday, November 14,

6:30 p.m. Hybrid
Zoom Link HERE

The latest financial reports for FY 2023-2024 have been posted,
click HERE to view.

The 2022/23 Annual Report is available HERE

The Board Meeting Minutes for September 2023 have been posted. 

Click HERE to view the USH Directory, Reports, and other church business
information online. Contact Karolina Wojtysko for the username and
password.

USH Staff:
Rev. Bob Janis, Minister
ushminister@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 103

Sam Moffett, Director of Music
smoffettuu@gmail.com 

Annie Witzler, Interim Religious Education Coordinator
re4ush@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 104

Patty Peck, Bookkeeper 
ushtreasurer50@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 102

Karolina Wojtysko, Office Administrator & Building Rentals
hartforduusociety@gmail.com | 860-233-9897 ext. 100

The deadline for USH E-news submissions is
Tuesday at Noon.

Please write in the 'Subject' field "USH Enews", and include the
dates that your submission should be featured. Announcements about
upcoming events appear for two consecutive weeks maximum, unless other

arrangements have been made with the editorial team.

When forwarding information concerning an "outside" event or organization,
please pre-edit your copy in order to keep the piece to 200 words or less.

Articles should be sent as email file attachments, (MS Word preferred) and
images need to be sent separately as jpeg, jpg, png, tiff, bmp, or gif files.

Thank you for your submission!

Email Your Submission

Missed Last Week's Enews? Click HERE

USH Calendar of Events
The calendar for November 2023 can be viewed
HERE.

Please consult our Online Calendar regularly for
all upcoming events coordinated by the
Unitarian Society of Hartford

To submit a Calendar Request (also for an online USH Zoom Room gathering)
click HERE.
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